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THE DAMASCUS VETERAN  
A Newsletter for Members & Friends of Damascus American Legion Post 171, Unit & Squadron 

JULY  ï AUGUST 2012 
 

THE COMMANDERôS MESSAGE 
Commander Sam Baughman 

 

Fellow Comrades:  

May started out slow, but near the end of the month, things 

began to happen. The morning of the 24
th
, the Flag Detail, 

headed by Flag Committee Chairman, Dean Elliott, and 

Post members; Scotty, Brownie, Hank Hartley, Bill Green 

and myself placed the flags on the light poles in town.   At 

1:30, we met at Windsor Knolls Middle School for their 

Memorial Day Program. Post Adjutant Will Trotter 

delivered a detailed history of the famous WWI battle, 

Belleau Wood, which took place in France, from June 1 to  

June 26, 1918..  

 

 Saturday the 26
th
, American flags were place on the graves of 626 veterans in 20 cemeteries in the greater 

Damascus area. Post, SAL and Unit members met at the Post at 9:00 and received their flags and instructions. 

Special thanks to John and Sandy Seipp for managing this monumental task. 

 

The Memorial Day Program on Sunday, the 27
th
, started at 10:00 with Post members Hank Hartley, Bill 

Green and myself, loading the metal chairs onto pickup trucks.  Boy Scouts from Troop 1397 arrived to help 

unload and set up the chairs, plus they brought several canopies to provide shade.  They then participated in 

the program, and handed out cold water to the band and the approximately 225-250 people in attendance of 

the program.  The keynote speaker  BG Wilma Vaught (Ret.), was introduced by Emily Trotter our Post  

Adjutantôs daughter.  The Browningsville Cornet Band played a short prelude of patriotic songs, then 

continued throughout the program that began at 2:00.  Rockville Post 86 sent their Honor Guard, and they did 

their usual outstanding job.  Light refreshments were served inside the Post after the program by the Ladies 

Auxiliary, Unit 171. Thanks to all involved for making this Memorial Day program a success. 

 

Veterans Appreciation Day at Damascus Isaac Walton League was held on Saturday, June 2nd from 9:00 am to 

3:30 PM.  Veterans had the opportunity to shoot firearms from WWII through Vietnam and Afghanistan on 

the rifle and pistol ranges.  

 

Election of Officers was the main topic at the Post monthly meeting on July 11
th
.  Willie Ruffin has stepped 

up to be 1
st
 Vice, and new member Ching Yu has accepted the 2nd Vice position.  Scotty and Buzz have 

replaced Bob Bellison and Jack Talamo on the Executive Committee.  No other Post officerôs have changed.   

 

I would like to thank the Post Officers and members, the Unit, and the SAL for their support this past year.   

Their efforts have been the reason for our success, and I know I can count on them for continued support so 

the Post can have another successful year. 
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June 14
th
 was a very sad day for the Post.  Our friend and comrade, Marvin Myers, transferred to Post 

Everlasting.  He will be sorely missed.  Mine and the Post familyôs thoughts and prayers go out to his wife 

Dee Dee and daughters Casey and Christy. 

 

June 24
th
, the Baseball Boosters hosted a cookout for the players, coaches and their families at Damascus  

Regional Park.  Baseball committee chairman Bob Bellison and his helpers provided burgers and hot dogs, 

and all the trimmings.  It was a great time to meet both the players and their parents.  Thanks Bob.  

 

The Installation Dinner was held on Saturday, June 30th. Open bar at 5:00, Dinner at 6:00, with the program  

starting at 7:00.  Gail Murdock, past Department Commander, installed the Post Officers.  A good time was 

had by all. 

 

If you receive the Newsletter electronically, you probably have noticed the new format the new Editor, Lou 

Popowsky, email address; popowsk@yahoo.com , has created.  Many thanks to the outgoing Editor, Ernie 

Screen, who did an exemplary job in that capacity. 

 

July 1
st
 starts the Legion Membership year, so please re-new your membership so we can continue to support 

the many programs in the community.  

               

                                        God Bless our Troops and God Bless America 

                                                     Sam Baughman, Commander 

___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

IN MEMORIAM   

Marvin J. Myers, Junior  
 

We at Damascus American Legion Post 171 lost a great comrade and dear friend on June 14
th
 

 
when Comrade Marvin Myers transferred to Post Everlasting. Known to us as ñMarv,ò he 

served the Damascus Post superbly in numerous positions of responsibility, including Post 

Commander in Legion year 1999-2000. He was a veteran of both the Navy and the Army, 

serving during the Korean War era. He had a lengthy tenure of distinguished service with the 

American Telephone and Telegraph Company in the C&P, Bell Atlantic and Verizon 

organizations, retiring in 1989.  May Comrade Marv rest in peace. 

 

 

American Legion Brick Memorial : 
 

I want to thank the Post Family and Damascus Community for your continued support as our brick memorial 

grows.  We now have 156 Veteran bricks on the walk, and 67 Individuals and Groups represented in the 

Memorial Square.  We have space for an additional 18 Veterans on the walk and approximately 70 individuals 

and/or groups in the Square.  To request a Memorial Brick, or for more information, please contact Linda or 

George Richon at 301-253-5466, or email to  lrmorris4@verizon.net.  

___________________________________ _______________________________________ 
KOREAN WAR  ARMIS TICE DAY 2012 

 

July 27, 2012 Arlington National Cemetery 0900 ï 10:30 

To RSVP for the event, go to http://koreanwar.defense.gov/july27rsvp.html 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:popowsk@yahoo.com
mailto:lrmorris4@verizon.net
http://koreanwar.defense.gov/july27rsvp.html
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BASEBALL REPORT 
 

By: Chairman Bob Bellison 

 

 The 2012 Post 171 Baseball Season is well underway.  Currently, the Sr. Team is off to an 

impressive record with 5 wins & 3 losses.  After graduations, Beach Week and injuries to 2 

of our key players, Drew Knapp & Nick Kennedy, the team is starting to put things 

together.   At the time of their injuries Drew & Nick were 2 of our leading hitters.  Eric 

Magas RHP had an impressive outing against Post 295 with a no-hitter going into the 7
th
 

inning and ending up with a 1 hit 1-0 victory.  Our team is outstanding defensively with 

good speed.   The State Tournament this year will be hosted  by Frederick Post 11 at 

McCurdy Field.  Coach Davis is aiming to have our team peeking at play-off time and advance to the State 

Tournament.   

 

Our Jr. Team has been very competitive but is still looking for their 1
st
 win.  The team is very young and 

getting better each game.  By the end of the season they should be in contention for a play-off spot.   

 

Both teams are in 4
th
 of July Tournaments.  The Sr. Team will be at Frederick Post 11 where they will face 3 

out of -state teams. The Jr. Team will be in Cumberland for the Potomac Jr. Legion Mountain Classic where 

they will face some of the top Jr. Teams in the MD/WVA area.  

 

Baseball Committee: Chrm. Bob Bellison, Cmdr.Sam Baughman, PC Bob Ray, PC Bill Rice, PC George 

Bolling, PC Frank Carpenter, 1
st
V Ron Scott, 2ndV Buzz Burroughs, SAA Bill Green, Jim Heisser, Brownie 

Chichester, Bill Hauptman 

 

*Mark your calendar THURS. JULY 5
th

  BASEBALL BINGO Sales begin 6:00 pm Games  Begin 7:00 PM - 

All proceeds will go to support  Post 171 Baseball 

 

 

BASEBALL BOOSTER CLUB 2012 

 

GRANDSLAM ($100 Donation,  *=> $100) 

*June Gebicke, *Buzz & Eileen Burrough,s, * Bob & Ruby Bellison, *Ray Mullican,  *Ernie Clifford, 

*Mickey Day , *Shawn & Paula Gill,*J.D. Morris, *Patti Cross, *Ed Rodriquez, John Walter, George & 

Mary Bolling, Jim & Judy Moore, Ron & Peg Scott, Bob & Cindy Ray, Madalean Darby, Mark & Betty 

Jeffers, Woody Rupp, Ken Diggs, Bob Moxley, Brownie & Ginny Chichester, Marvin & Dee Myers, Donald & 

Betty Nicholson, Bill Hauptman, Willie Ruffin, George & Linda Richon, Richard Bowers, Sandy Seipp, John 

Seipp, Orville Martin, Bob & Louise Mullinix, Roscoe & Reva Pearce, Delores Neal, Rosalyn Bowman, Pat 

Rice, Harold Meiklejohn, Daniel & Wendy Abramson, Andy & Judy Knapp, Marilyn Kinsey, Bill Plunkett 

 

 DOUBLEHITTER ($50. Donation)  

Danny & Debby Moxley, Lynn & Steve Norwood, Fran Burlas, Pat & Paula Moxley, Jack Talamo,  Harry & 

June Pearce, Ray & Martha Luhn, Lenny Senseney, Anna Mae Senseney,  Bill Green, Mary Robinson,  Lloyd 

Young,  Grace Burch,  Ernie Screen,  Sam Baughman,  George Johnson, Anita Nearhoof. 

 

HONORARY MEMBER - BILL RICE ï 

 

IN MEMORY of  Gene Hoyle, Ken Diggs, Marvin Myers   

Itôs not too late to join: Contact Bob @ 301-253-2728;  bobnrube@comcast.net 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:bobnrube@comcast.net
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2012 Membership Year  

We Made It ï 100% for 2012! 
 

It came down to the wire but we made our 2012 membership goal of 404, surpassing last yearôs final of 401 

and reaching our Department Goal for the first time in several years! Thanks to everyone who recruited new 

members that made up for the loss of 14 members who didnôt renew and the loss of 10 Comrades to Post 

Everlasting. Our 2013 goal will now be 407, letôs reach it and break our all time high of 411!   

 

 The 2013 membership year runs July 1, 2012 ï June 30, 2013 and renewal notices will be arriving soon in 

your mailbox. PLEASE send in your renewal immediately with a check for $25 to the Post or on-line at 

www.legion.org/renew.  Here you can print out a temporary membership card. I will send your Post card 

when notified by Department of your renewal, or renew at the MD website http://www.mdlegion.org.   

 

DO NOT send payment for multiple years. I strongly recommend that anyone who wants to not worry about 

paying future dues consider a Paid-Up-For-Life (PUFL) membership. Cost is based on your age and can be 

paid over time for no additional cost. Contact me and I will send you an application form with dues info.  

 

Have a great summer!  

Keith Midberry, Membership Chairman ( kmidberry@yahoo.com) or (301) 916-7929 

 

Deployed to Afghanistan: 

MAJ Chris Midberry (son of Keith Midberry)            SFC Douglas Queen (Nephew of Doug Noble) 

HHC 2-505 PIR                                                           A/1-508
th
 PIR 

FOB Arian                                                                   FOB Bullard                 

APO AE 09323                                                           APO AE 09383                               

 

 

SERVICE OFFICER REPORT 
 

Dear Fellow Comrades, 

 

In just five weeks we have had two of our Comrades pass on to Post Everlasting.  The notice of their death 

was a shock to all of us and I ask that you keep the families of Ken Diggs and Marvin Myers in your thoughts 

and prayers as they face this great loss.  

 

In the future please notify me if you know of someone who is ill, in the hospital, rehab center, nursing home, 

or who may need a helping hand getting to and from doctor appointments.  My home telephone number is 

(301) 972-1978 and cell number is (240) 271-8214.  Notifications may also be sent to Post Commander Sam 

Baughman (racecarman0711@comcast.net) or editor Lou Popowsky (popowsk@yahoo.com) 

 

Past Commander and past SMD Commander Bill Rice. has moved to Courtland Gardens off Liberty Road in 

Pikesville. Pat and the family visited him on Fatherôs Day and said he is doing very well considering all that 

he has been through. Please keep Bill and the family in your thoughts and prayers.  His phone number is:  

443-426-5173.    His new address is:      William "Bill" E. Rice  

                             Courtland Gardens  

                             Nursing & Rehabilitation Center ï Room 112A 

                             7920  Scotts Level Road 

                             Baltimore, MD 21208 

      Yours in service, 

____________________________________Bob Ray__________________________ 

http://www.legion.org/renew
http://www.mdlegion.org/
mailto:kmidberry@yahoo.com
mailto:racecarman0711@comcast.net
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Thank You for Memorial Day Flag Placement 

 

I would like to thank all the Comrades and Unit members who assisted in the placement of  flags for 

Memorial Day to remember the service of our Veterans.  I would also like to send a special thanks to 

Commander Sam for assisting in gathering our volunteers. 

 

Sincerely, 

John Seipp 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 
Scholarship Committee 

by: JB Weeks 

 

I am pleased to announce that the winners of this year's American Legion Post 171 Scholarships are William 

McMinn from Damascus High School, Shelby O'Neill from Clarksburg High School, and Drew Shaffer from 

Glenelg High School.  We received over twenty applications, a record number for the Post.  This year, the 

high school seniors were judged on scholastic achievement, leadership, character, work experience, and 

school and community activities.  William, Shelby, and Drew stood above the rest and each are very 

deserving of the $1500 award.   

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 

American Legion Auxiliary, Unit 171 

A Newsletter for Members & Friends of Damascus Unit 171 

JULY  ï AUGUST 2012 
 

 From the Vice-Presidentôs Pen: 

 
It doesnôt seem possible that we are in the month of July and starting a new year in our many projects and 

programs.  There are many areas in which each of us can serve to keep this a strong and beneficial 

organization.   How would  you like to serve ï Bingo, Americanism, Children and Youth, Community 

Service, Education, Girlôs State, Basket Bingo, these are just a few of the  projects the Unit covers over the 

year.  The first meeting for the new year will be Monday, September 10, 2012. 7:40 p.m., at the Post home.   

 

I e specially want to say ñTHANK YOUò to all Unit members who worked in the Snack Bar for Bingo last 

year. You all did a wonderful job and I know the Legionnaires and Bingo attendees appreciated your many 

homemade desserts and homemade soups. The first Bingo will be Thursday, September 6
th
 and we will need 

help in the Snack Bar. Please let me know your availability to work the Snack Bar for Bingo. 

 

The Unit is still in need of a President; would you consider taking the office?  My telephone number is (301) 

972-1978 and my e-mail is cynthia.ray@montgomerycollege.edu. 

 

mailto:cynthia.ray@montgomerycollege.edu
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I wish for you to have a wonderful summer and Iôll see you on Monday, September 10, 2012. 

 

God Bless America, God bless our troops and their families, and God bless you. 

 

       Yours in service, 

       Cindy Ray 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

UNIT 171 MEMBERSHIP REPORT  
 

I am happy to announce that Unit 171 did make Goal for 2012. We are starting a new year in membership and 

I want to let you know that 2013 dues are now $20.00. The rate was increased in May after receiving a notice 

from National which came after the May newsletter deadline.  Checks should be made payable to Damascus 

American Legion Auxiliary 171 in the amount of $20.00 and mailed to me at 19321 Gardner Place, 

Germantown, Maryland 20876-1709. 

 

Please keep Debbie Duvall in your prayers as she recovers from surgery two weeks ago. Debbie is 

hospitalized at Holy Cross Hospital at the present time. I spoke with John Wayne yesterday and he stated they 

had removed the ventilator but she was still in ICU.   

 

Pat Rice is slowly getting back after her automobile accident in March.  She has been out to play Bingo a few 

times recently. Please keep Pat and her family in our prayers. 

 

       Yours in service, 

       Cindy Ray 
       Membership Chairman 

 

 

2012 WINNERS OF THE AMERICANISM ESSAY CONTEST HONORED  

 

Damascus American Legion Auxiliary, Unit 171, honored the winners of this yearôs Americanism Essay 

Contest at a reception in their honor on Monday, June 14, 2012.  

 

The Unit paid tribute to the winners and their families at a reception at the American Legion Post 171 on 

Lewis Drive in Damascus.  The students read their essays during the Unit meeting and were awarded their 

prizes.  Awards included gift cards, award certificates and a Post Challenge Coin.  A reception with cake and 

punch followed the meeting.   

 

The contest is open to local students in grades 3 through 8 and is judged in 3 groups.  Group I (grades 3 & 4), 

Group II (grades 5 & 6), and Group III (grades 7 & 8) were invited to write an essay on the topic, ñHow Can I 

Show My Patriotism in My Community?ò   Essays of the First Place winners in each Group were forwarded 

to the Southern Maryland District of the American Legion Auxiliary, for judging in the next level of the 

contest.  Walker Krizman, 5
th 

grade student at Woodfield Elementary School placed second at the District 

level in Group II.    
 

The essays were judged by Sarah Cooper, teacher from Montgomery County Public Schools, Ellie Gomez, 

Animal Rights Activist and stay at home mom and Kris Zedler, Senior Program Officer at World Bank 

Community Connection Fund in Washington, D.C.
  

 

Unit 171 sends invitations to the following area schools each fall: Damascus Elementary, Clearspring 

Elementary, Lois P. Rockwell Elementary, Woodfield Elementary, Clarksburg Elementary, Cedar Grove 
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Elementary, Roberto Clemente Middle, John Baker Middle School and Rocky Hill Middle School. This year 

Baker Middle, Roberto Clemente Middle, Clearspring Elementary, Rocky Hill Middle and Woodfield 

Elementary School participated.  The Unit received 48 essays in Group I, 63 essays in Group III, and 2 essays 

in Group III. 

 

 
 

From left to right: Jacob Fruth, Caitlin Hale, Nicole Townsend, Julie Yagodich, Matthew Ventola, Natalie 

Diaz, Kenechukwu Okafor, Walker Krizman, Theresa Dollar. Not Present: Alejandra Hoy and Mark Kline. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 

Sons of the American Legion Squadron, 171 
 

A Newsletter for Members & Friends of Damascus Squadron 171 

 

MAY  ï JUNE 2012 

 

POST COMMANDER'S  MESSAGE :  

 
I want to thank SAL members John Duval for accepting the position of SAL President, Tony Koontz for accepting the 

position of Finance Officer, and Drew Shaffer for accepting the Sgt at Arms position.   Iôm sure these fine young men 

will continue the traditions of excellence in performance at their new positions and will keep the SAL a viable 

organization for the benefit of the Post and the community.            

Sam Baughman 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 



 -8- 

 

PICTURES OF MEMORIAL DAY 2012 
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